PLANNING COMMISSION
GLADSTONE, MISSOURI

Gladstone City Hall
Monday, September 20th, 2021
7:00 pm

Item 1 on the Agenda: Roll Call.
Present: Mike Ebenroth, V-Chair

Gary Markenson

Kate Middleton

Kim Murch

Bill Turnage

Alicia Hommon
Brenda Lowe

Jennifer McGee, Chair
JN Hernandez

Chase Cookson

Absent: Larry Whitton
James New

Council & Staff Present:
Austin Greer, Community Development Director
Angie Daugherty, Admin. Assistant
Jean B. Moore, Council Member
Tom Frisby, Councilman

Item 2 on the Agenda: Pledge of Allegiance.

Chair McGee led the group in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance to the United States of America.

Item 3 on the Agenda: Approval of the September 7th, 2021. Chair McGee asked if there
was a motion to approve the minutes from the September 7th meeting minutes.

Ms. Lowe moved to approve the minutes; Mr. Turnage seconded. The minutes were
approved, 10-0.

Item 4 on the Agenda: Public Hearing: On a Site Plan Revision for property located at 90 NW
Vivion Rd. Applicant: James R Marshall, Architect Owner: Aaron Davis, Berkshire Hathaway
Automotive. The City Council Public Hearing is scheduled for Monday, October 11, 2021.

Mr. Greer read from the staff report.

The applicant, is requesting a site plan revision to expand their operation to add an additional
customer service reception area and vehicle service bays to the north side of the Subaru facility.
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The service reception area is an additional 705 sq. ft. and the additional vehicle service bay area
is an additional 13,690 sq. ft. The existing 2,630 sq. ft. certified pre-owned office building
located just south of the Van Subaru facility will be demolished.

According to engineers for this project, there will be a decrease in impervious area and will not
generate additional storm water runoff with the proposed building additions.

The site plans and renderings can be found in the Planning Commission packet.

City Staff recommends that the following conditions be considered if the Planning Commission
and City Council approve this project.

1. All exterior existing lighting shall be converted to LED

2. Trash service, deliveries, and distribution shall be scheduled between the hours of 7:00
a.m. to 10:00 p.m.

3. Any and all disturbed areas shall be sodded.

4. All landscaped areas shall be maintained in perpetuity.

5. Add trees to the east side of the property to adequately shield the view of additional
service bays from NW Old Pike Rd.

6. All mechanical equipment on the roof and/or ground shall be screened from public view.

The Owners of this property have agreed to all conditions.
City Staff recommends that the request be approved contingent upon the conditions listed above.

Mr. Greer stated that Mr. James Marshall is in the audience tonight. He is the applicant and the
architect for this project and that he would like to introduce himself and answer any questions
you all may have.

Mr. Marshall stated that his office is located at 12200 N. Ambassador Dr. Kansas City, MO. If
anyone has any questions for him he would be more than happy to answer them.

Ms. Middleton asked if they are eliminating the surface area that is covered by any asphalt or
concrete type of material.

Mr. Marshall stated he doesn’t know the square footage area that they are eliminating but they
are replacing hard surfaces with hard surfaces. On the west side of the building where they see
the dark rectangle they actually reduced the parking and are adding landscaping. No additional
concrete or asphalt is being added. The project simply calls for a building addition with a roof on
already paved surfaces.

Ms. Middleton asked if this is a large portion of land they are discussing tonight.

Mr. Marshall stated no. They are getting rid of the certified pre-owned building and replacing it
with grass and landscaping.

Chairperson McGee closed the public hearing.
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MOTION: By Mr. Cookson, second by Ms. Hommon to approve a Site Plan Revision for
the property located at 90 NW Vivion Rd.

Vote: Mr. Ebenroth Yes
Ms. Lowe Yes
Ms. Hommon Yes
Mr. Markenson Yes
Mr. Murch Yes
Mr. Turnage Yes
Ms. Middleton Yes
Chair McGee Yes
Mx. Hernandez Yes
Mr. Cookson Yes

The motion carried. (10-0)

Item 5 on the Agenda: Communication from the City Council

Council Member Moore stated that she hopes everyone takes advantage of all the festivals and
events we have going on in the city. This past weekend was a big one for us. We had a Friday
night concert at Linden Square followed by Fiesta on the Square Saturday night. On Saturday the
Atkins-Johnson Farm hosted the Big Shoal Country Fair. Also, Gladfest is coming up October
1st, 2nd and 3rd. It takes a lot of volunteers and a lot of effort to put these events on. I really
appreciate all of the volunteers that make these events happen.

Item 6 on the Agenda: Communication from the City Staff

Mr. Greer stated that he has no communications tonight but there is a lot going on around town
regarding construction, so if they have any questions for him he would be happy to answer them.

Mr. Markenson asked what they are doing on 72" street and how long are they going to be doing
it.

Mr. Greer stated that Evergy is doing the work. I spoke with Mr. Nebergall about this today and
he said they think they will be finished towards the end of October.

Mr. Turnage asked about the Rock Creek Trail behind Fire Station two. Is that on schedule?
Mr. Greer stated yes it is on schedule.

Ms. Middleton asked when is the hotel going to be finished and are they going to be able to have
a tour.

Mr. Greer stated that he believes they are going to be finished by the end of October. They are
running into some supply issues but are working through that. He does believe they are going to
have a bigger event for the community when they open.
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Item 7 on the Agenda: Communications from the Planning Commission Members

Mr. Markenson stated that he recently toured the pre-kindergarten complex on Antioch and it is
the most amazing facility he has ever seen. It is state of the art, huge, and well decorated. It is
staffed with professional teachers. It is truly amazing that we can have something like that in our
community.

Ms. Hommon stated that as a business they were able to be a part of both the Fiesta on the
Square and Big Shoal County Fair at Atkins-Johnson Farm over the weekend. She wants to
commend the Atkins-Johnson Farm & Museum staff as well as Parks and Recreation staff
because both of the events were tremendous. She knows how hard it is right now to plan things
with COVID-19, so she was impressed with both the events.

Mx. Hernandez stated that he is excited to inform the Planning Commissioners and City Staff
about the third annual Northland Pride event happening this weekend. Northland Pride is an
organization dedicated to united uplifting. It creates a safer place for the queer community north
of the Missouri river. This year Northland Pride’s annual pride event is going virtual again.
Attendees can tune in on Sunday September 26" from 3:00 pm to 6:00 pm central time at
twitch.tv-northlandprideke. To celebrate the local LGBTQIA plus community from the comfort
and safety of your own home. He hopes you will be able to join them for a fabulous three-hour
event filled with local music, art, poetry, queer history, and more.

Item 8 on the Agenda: Adjournment

Chair McGee adjourned the meeting at 7:13 pm.
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